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Dear ____________:  

 

As an Illinois horse owner, I write to you because I am disgusted and concerned about a dangerous precedent that was set on September 23rd in the Circuit Court of Cook County.  Two Chicago carriage drivers were found guilty of misdemeanor animal neglect.  It is the opinion of this author that the verdict was based on ignorance of animal husbandry and corrupt government officials.

In the case at hand, six horses were removed by the City of Chicago Animal Control without a properly executed Court Order.  After a short period of time, the horses were then transferred to the Hooved Animal Humane Society (“HAHS”) in Woodstock, IL, where they became available for adoption after the City assured HAHS they had legal ownership.  Not true.  The City of Chicago cannot provide proper relinquishment documents executed by the owners, nor do they have a Court Order terminating the owners’ rights.  

When asked why the City took these horses away from their owners and then claimed ownership of animals without a forfeiture hearing, the Law Department of the City of Chicago responded that they did nothing wrong.  They claim the horses were neglected, starving, and had inadequate shelter.

The idea that these horses were starved is ridiculous.  It is sworn testimony at the trial that people were feeding the horses at least twice a day.  In the numerous news accounts it is plain to see the horses are all in good flesh.  As to the definition of “inadequate shelter,” it seems this Court interpreted this to include horses that are able to touch each other through small holes they made in their stall partitions.  We are all in trouble if this is the standard to be used.  

A big issue was made of frozen water in the buckets.  It is winter.  Water freezes.  Horses can and will break a layer of ice in a bucket, a pond, a stream, or a lake to obtain water.  They were being checked on twice a day and water replaced.  No scientific standard was applied to the horse’s water intake, but yet it was considered cruel to have empty water buckets despite the fact that the horses were watered when fed.  Do we have to have someone standing by with a bucket at all times to keep the animal control officer away?

The condition of the stalls was harped upon.  Horses eating hay off of their own manure is considered disgusting and unacceptable by this Court.  It was also unacceptable to this Court that the horses had manure on their hooves.  To the uninformed, it could very well be disgusting and unacceptable, but this Court has apparently never seen a horse eating grass next to a pile of their own manure or a foal eating its mother’s manure shortly after birth.  The point is, it is not harmful, but because we, as a society, have come away from our farming roots, we now consider anything to do with any type of feces to be a disgusting, taboo subject.   As a horse owner, am I supposed to catch every ball of manure produced by my horses?  Am I supposed to feed my horses constantly, even though a horse is an animal that is capable of eating itself to death?  

 

It is my opinion the reasons the carriage drivers in Chicago were targeted are political, and the result of a personal vendetta of a particularly individual who has no problem abusing their authority.   The care these horses received was within normal limits and acceptable livestock practices.  It was blatantly obvious by the ridiculous reasons for the confiscation that this person, who is supposed to uphold the law, used their position to bring about the end of a business because they did not personally like the people who were operating it.  This person obviously felt that they didn’t deserve to have their animals.
Do we all now have to live in fear that any local Animal Control officer can take our horses at any time because “they don’t like me?”  We feel this is exactly what happened in Chicago.  It seems to be an example of how our rights guaranteed by the Constitution were thrown out the window for the convenience of the ignorant and their pettiness.  

The guilty verdict received by those carriage drivers now seems to imply that any municipality can do as they please with our animals – property rights be damned.

Pictures of this house of horrors can be found at jccutters.weebly.com.  Look at them and judge for yourself.







Sincerely yours, 

